Of the Cotober Thirty-first 1921. Dr. H. M. Eberts, Secretary, Medical Board, Montreal General Hospital, Montreal. Dear Sir: -With further reference to our . correspondence of the 6th and 7th of October. I beg to advise you that the Committee of Seven met last Thursday afternoon in my office. I hrought before them your letter and they are of the opinion that Dr. Charles McWeil of Edinburgh, by virtue of his teaching experience, his standing in the Medical profession, his scholarly productiveness and his ability as a Pediatrician, was a fit and proper person to be appointed to the staff of the Montreal General Mospital and to the teaching staff of McGill University. I think I should inform you of my conversation with Dr. McWeil at the last meeting we had just before he left Montreal. He expressed to me the good impressions he had received of Montreal and of the Medical situation here. He stated that he would like to come and join the staff of McGill University and the Montreal General Hospital, but that there were certain financial assurances which he would require before he would feel justified in taking such a step. He asked me